
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY  

NEWSLETTER 
Friday 16th June 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Another lovely sunny week!  I’ve been in and out of classrooms this week and 
the children have been working so hard, well done everybody.  It has been so 
nice to see how much they are all enjoying their learning.  Teaching staff are 
busy writing reports which I am also enjoying reading! 

Phonics & times table testing   

This week Mrs Rackett has been completing the online testing with year 4 with 
the times tables testing and Mrs Attwell has been undertaking phonics 
screenings with all of year 1 and year 2.  Everyone has been amazing and I am 
so proud of everyone.  Thank you to Mrs Rackett and Mrs Attwell for 
undertaking these assessments. 

Ukulele Teepee for the Red Funnel / IW Festival Project 

Like last year, Red Funnel have asked schools on the Island and around 
Southampton to create artwork to decorate their ferries and terminals ready 
for the Festival this weekend.  This year it is a competition with a chance to win 
£500 to spend on musical instruments.  Ruby, Holly and Isla helped Mrs Cooney 
put the finishing touches to our UKELELE TEEPEE.  The brief was to create a 
free-standing sculpture from musical instruments.  Fingers crossed we win!  
After the festival, the artwork will go to the Hospice and various other homes 
across the Island. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class photos 

On Tuesday next week we are having our class photographs taken followed by 
a year 6 leaver book session.  The photographers would like to start promptly 
at 9am so please do not arrive late or there is a chance your child will not be 
included in the class photograph. 

Sun 

As it has been so hot can I please remind everyone to make sure your child has 
a bottle of water at school daily, we have a water cooler available for them to 
refill it during the day.  Juice is to be drunk only at lunch time.  At the same 
time please make sure all children have sun cream applied before school – we 
have been made aware that Nivea Kids sun cream contains almond oil or 
similar which has unfortunately caused an allergic reaction in a child in a 
different setting so please make sure you avoid using this product as we have 
children and staff with allergies.  Finally, please make sure they have a named 
hat to wear at break and lunch. 

Have a great weekend.  If you are going to the Isle of Wight Festival, have fun 
and be safe.  

See you bright and early on Monday morning! 

Mrs Gilbert. 

 

Tues 20th June 

Class photographs & year 6 leaver 

book session 

Fri 23rd June 

Year 2 leading Collective Worship 

Year 6 sailing at UKSA 

Fri 30th June 

Reception leading Collective Worship 

Galapagos trip to The Needles 

W/C 3rd July 

Arts week – further details to follow 

Mon 3rd July 

Yr 6 trip – Winchester Science Centre 

Tues 4th – Weds 5th July 

Move up days 

Secondary school transition days 

Thurs 6th July 

Yr 6 trip – LaserQuest & Bowling 

Fri 7th July 

Yr 6 trip – Robin Hill 

W/C 10th July 

Sports week 

Tues 11th July 

EYFS & KS1 Sports Day 

Weds 12th July 

EYFS & KS1 reserve date – Sports Day 

Thurs 13th July 

KS2 Sports Day 

Fri 14th July 

KS2 reserve date – Sports Day 

Yr 6 Leavers Awards evening – time tbc 

Mon 17th July 

Royal Navy visiting school 

Weds 19th July 

Year 6 Leavers Service 

Thurs 20th – Fri 21st July  

Development days 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR 

DIARY 

Bible Reflection 

Matthew 5:16 

‘Let your light shine’ 



 

 

 

Monday   Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
                                                           

Main Cheese & Tomato 
Pizza 

Butter Chicken 
Curry 

Roast Gammon Cottage Pie Fish Fingers & 
Chips 

Alternative 
option 

Tomato Pasta 
Jacket Potato 

Tomato Pasta 
Jacket Potato 

Tomato Pasta 
Jacket Potato 

Tomato Pasta 
Jacket Potato 

Quorn Nuggets 
Tomato Pasta 
Jacket Potato 

Dessert Jam Sponge Shortbread Chocolate 
Brownie & Fruit 

Jelly & Fruit Pineapple 
Upside Down 

Cake 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Attendance 

St Lucia 95.2% 

Maldives 93.9% 

Cuba 90% 

New 

Zealand 

98.7% 

Malta 91.6% 

Galapagos 94.6% 

Iceland 89.1% 

Jamaica 94.6% 

Hawaii 87.5% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lunch Menu – week commencing Monday 19th June 2023 

Attendance – 22/05/23 – 26/05/23 



 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK AT BRADING… 

Malta 

This week in Malta class we have been continuing our 

geometry topic and started drawing 2D shapes with right 

angles. In English, we have finished our diary entries from 

the perspective of Sir Edmund Hillary as he ventures up 

Mount Everest. In science, we have carried out a practical 

experiment testing the strength of magnets.  

New Zealand 

This week, we have worked hard on our phonics 
screen and yet again the children have all been 

amazing with great progress seen. 
In maths, we have started to look at telling the time. 

In English, we are writing a narrative about 'The 
Lighthouse Keeper's Lunch.' In geography we learned 
how to use a compass and plan a route. In PSHE, we 

were a TEAM that TRUST by undertaking an 
obstacle course blindfolded! In P.E. we played cricket, 
excited and tired feelings in PATHS and in science we 

predicted and tested lemon volcanoes! 
 

Iceland 

In our exciting week in the Iceland class, we dived into 

the world of angles! We started by learning how to name 

and measure angles, which was challenging but fun. In 

French, we expanded our language skills by confidently 

answering and asking each other's age. Writing took a 

formal turn as we delved into composing and publishing 

our letters. Geography sparked our imagination as we 

decided on the perfect location to create our own 

settlement. We carefully considered factors like 

resources, climate, and accessibility. It was a fantastic 

week full of new knowledge and creative thinking. 

Maldives 

I am so proud of how hard the children have been 
working this week, especially in this heat!  We have been 
learning all about quarters in maths, finding a quarter of 
different shapes and quantities.  In English the children 

completed their writing outcome of a formal letter to the 
King, including both exclamation marks and question 

marks and in history we have written a non-chronological 
report about Queen Victoria.  Lots of writing practice that 

the children have really taken in their stride. 
In PSHE we learnt all about how easily germs can spread 
and the importance of washing our hands regularly, the 
children loved 'Catch it, bin it, kill it!'.  The picture below 
shows the children with glitter on their hands (in place of 

germs!). 
 

Cuba 

This week in Cuba Class, we have been enjoying our 
learning in the sunny weather. We had our friends 
from Jellyfish Class come to visit us. We had lots of 
fun socialising with them and then used bows and 

arrows to practice our archery skills shooting at 
targets. 

 



 

 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

THIS WEEK AT BRADING… 

Hawaii 

This week in Hawaii Class we have been exploring our 

senses in the sunshine.  Some of the children did a 

flower hunt and described how the flowers were 

similar and different based on how they smell, feel and 

look.  Some of the children used the ramps and water 

tray to race different sea creatures and find the 

winner.  They have also been using the word tiles in the 

water tray to make silly sentences together.   

Galapagos 

This week we have been learning about solar power and 

made an oven that was heated by the sun and we had to 

monitor the temperature! 

Jamaica 

This week we have been catching up on all our French 

learning by learning how to tell the time.  We have gone 

back to our book about Frederick to complete the writing 

that we need for our portfolios.  We have continued with 

our Central and South American art and compared places 

around the Americas. 

Antigua 

This week in Antigua class we have focused on 
“growing” where we have explored a wonderful range 

of natural activities such as potion making. 
We have looked at the lifecycle of a frog and a butterfly 

where we have explored lots of sensory and creative 
experiences. 

We planted some sunflower seeds and talked about 
what they need to grow. 

 

St Lucia 

This week in St Lucia we have been continuing our under 

the sea theme and our book this week was The Rainbow 

Fish, we made a story map, worked together to make our 

own Rainbow fish, fed the shark the tricky words, saved 

the frozen sea creatures, discussed sharing, sorted the 

shells and making glitter potions.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE BOARD 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE BOARD 



 


